
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD MINUTES
SPECIAL MEETING 
JANUARY 22ND, 2020
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Wednesday, January 22nd, 2020. Supervisor Wendy Burton called the meeting to order at 7:00pm with a salute to the flag, led by Grange Youth member Ashton Grom. 
Roll call: 
Wendy Burton – present



Margaret Fallon - present

Mary Weinberger – present



Frank Pepe – present



Paul Coughlin – present

This meeting was honoring the memory of Farley Churton, who recently passed away.  Town Clerk Bell spoke about what a wonderful person he was and his time at the Town Hall as Building Inspector.  Councilman Pepe suggested that the Town get a plaque and affix it to the Town Board table that Farley built.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: No one addressed the Board.
1. JANUARY 2020 ABSTRACT OF CLAIMS: The Town vouchers would be reviewed and approved at the end of the meeting.
2. OFFICIAL UNDERTAKINGS: The Town Clerk had researched this matter and prepared a draft form that should be signed by any department that handles Town funds:  the Supervisor and Deputy Supervisor, Town Clerk, Tax Collector and Town Justices.  Councilman Pepe will review the Town’s policy for the amount of the insurance coverage, and was tabled until February.
3. OLD HIGHWAY AND HAUNTED FORTRESS UPDATE: Supervisor Burton and the Board discussed the condition of the old Highway Garage and the future of the Haunted Fortress with Antonio Ingenito, who was present in the audience. Matters covered were the current condition of the building and the Haunted Fortress props/scenery, stabilization of parts if possible, remediation and safety of the area. It was agreed to have Ray Jurkowski of Morris Associates meet with a few Town Board members, the Highway Supt. and anyone else available.
4. ADDITIONAL COURT HELP: As the Court has been overwhelmed with work since new laws had been passed, a motion was made to increase the number of weekly help hours from 4 hrs. per week to 10 hours per week at $12 per hour.  Motion made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Paul Coughlin.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.
5. SOLAR FARM FEES: At the suggestion of the Building Inspector, a motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon, to look into what other towns charge for fees for solar farms.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.  Also discussed was the agreement for the Stanford ELP Solar Farm that had no set fee structure and that a policy should be in place before they apply for a building permit.  After discussion, this would be tabled until February.
6. OTHER: Councilwoman Weinberger brought up the Grange’s Food Pantry project: a cabinet had been anonymously donated, already getting stocked, and Animal Farm was donating pet food.  The Lions Club was helping too as Vince Ferris stated, and plans were just starting for a community vegetable garden.
JANUARY 2020 ABSTRACT OF CLAIMS- #1 OF 2020: The Town Board approved the payment of the January Abstract of Claims on a motion made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, as follows: 

Manual checks-2019: check #s 5047 – 5057, in the amount of $21,707.54


(Checks 5048-5051 written in Dec. without Board approval)

General Fund-2019: check #s 5058 – 5080 in the amount of $35,508.92

General Fund-2020: check #s 5081 – 5093, in the amount of $9,989.48

Transfer Station-2019: check #s 3089 – 3093 in the amount of $4,124.54

Street Lighting-2019: check #3023 in the amount of $848.68

Highway Fund-2019: check #s 3460 – 3473, in the amount of $13,554.70
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Highway Fund-2020: check #s 3474-3475, in the amount of $627.91
Grand total of Abstract #1 of 2020: $ 86,361.77

Motion carried with all voting in favor.

With no other business at hand, a motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Mary Weinberger to adjourn the meeting at 8:30pm.  Motion carried with all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk


